DEFERRED MATTERS

CIVIC WORKS COMMITTEE

as of February 22, 2021

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
1.	Rapid Transit Corridor Traffic Flow That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back on the feasibility of implementing specific pick-up and dropoff times for services, such as deliveries and curbside pick-up of recycling and waste collection to local businesses in the downtown area and in particular, along the proposed rapid transit corridors.	December 12, 2016	Q4, 2020	K. Scherr J. Dann	
2.	Garbage and Recycling Collection and Next Steps That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, with the support of the Director, Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste, the following actions be taken with respect to the garbage and recycling collection and next steps: b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to Civic Works Committee by December 2017 with: i) a Business Case including a detailed feasibility study of options and potential next steps to change the City's fleet of garbage packers from diesel to compressed natural gas (CNG); and, ii) an Options Report for the introduction of a semi or fully automated garbage collection system including considerations for customers and operational impacts.	January 10, 2017	Q2, 2021	K. Scherr J. Stanford	
3.	Bike Share System for London – Update and Next Steps That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the potential introduction of bike share to London:	August 12, 2019	Q2, 2021	K. Scherr J. Stanford	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	that the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to finalize the bike share business case and prepare a draft implementation plan for a bike share system in London, including identifying potential partners, an operations plan, a marketing plan and financing strategies, and submit to Civic Works Committee by January 2020; it being noted that a communication from C. Butler, dated August 8, 2019, with respect to the above matter was received.				
4.	That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Planning and City Planner, the following actions be taken with respect to the application of The Y Group Investments and Management Inc., relating to the property located at 745-747 Waterloo Street: b) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to review, in consultation with the neighbourhood, the traffic and parking congestion concerns raised by the neighbourhood and to report back at a future Planning and Environment Committee meeting; it being further noted that the Planning and Environment Committee reviewed and received the following communications with respect to this matter: a communication from B. and J. Baskerville, by e-mail; a communication from C. Butler, 863 Waterloo Street; and, a communication from L. Neumann and D. Cummings, Co-Chairs, Piccadilly Area Neighbourhood Association; it being pointed out that at the public participation meeting associated with these matters, the individuals indicated on the attached public participation meeting record made oral submissions regarding these matters; it being further noted that the Municipal Council approves this application for the following reasons:	October 2, 2018	Q2, 2021	K. Scherr	
	the recommended Zoning By-law Amendment would allow for the reuse of the existing buildings with an expanded				

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected	Person	Status
	range of office conversion uses that are complementary to the continued development of Oxford Street as an Urban Corridor, consistent with The London Plan polices for the subject site. Limiting the requested Zoning By-law Amendment to the existing buildings helps to ensure compatibility with the surrounding heritage resources and also that the requested parking and landscaped area deficiencies would not be perpetuated should the site be redeveloped in the future. While the requested parking deficiency is less than the minimum required by zoning, it is reflective of the existing conditions. By restricting the office conversion uses to the ground floor of the existing building at 745 Waterloo Street and the entirety of the existing building at 747 Waterloo Street (rather than the entirety of both buildings, as requested by the applicant), the parking requirements for the site would be less than the parking requirements for the existing permitted uses. The applicant has indicated a willingness to accept the special provisions limiting the permitted uses to the ground floor of the existing building at 745 Waterloo Street and to the entirety of the existing building at 747 Waterloo Street and to the entirety of the existing building at 747 Waterloo Street.		Reply Date	Responsible	
5.	Best Practices for Investing in Energy Efficiency and GHG Reduction That Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to develop a set of guidelines to evaluate efficiency and Greenhouse Gas reduction investments and provide some suggested best practices.	June 18, 2019	Q2, 2021	K. Scherr J. Stanford	
6.	MADD Canada Memorial Sign That the following actions be taken with respect to the memorial sign request submitted by Shauna and David Andrews, dated June 1, 2020, and supported by Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD) Canada: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to engage in discussions with MADD Canada regarding MADD Canada Memorial Signs and bring forward a proposed Memorandum of Understanding with MADD Canada for Council's approval;	July 14, 2020	Q4, 2021	D. MacRae A. Salton	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	it being noted that MADD will cover all sign manufacturing and installation costs;				
	it being further noted that the Ministry of Transportation and MADD have set out in this Memorandum of Understanding ("MOU") the terms and conditions for the placement of memorial signs on provincial highways which is not applicable to municipal roads;				
	it being further noted that MADD provides messages consistent with the London Road Safety Strategy; and,				
	b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with MADD Canada to find a single permanent location in London for the purpose of memorials.				
7.	Street Renaming By-law, Policies and Guidelines That the following actions be taken with respect to the street renaming of Plantation Road:	September 22, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas	
	b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to undertake a review of City's By-laws, Policies and Guidelines relating to street naming processes and approvals and report back to the Civic Works Committee on any recommended changes to the process(es) that would support and implement the City's commitment to eradicate anti-Black, anti-Indigenous and people of colour oppression; it being noted that the report back is to include a review of the request set out in the above-noted petition, recognizing that, historically, the word "Plantation" has a strong correlation to slavery, oppression and racism;				
8.	Updates - 60% Waste Diversion Action Plan Including Green Bin Program d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to: i) continue to prioritize work activities and actions that also contribute to the work of the London Community Recovery Network; and,	November 17, 2021	June 2021	K. Scherr J. Stanford	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	ii) submit a report to the Civic Works Committee by June 2021 that outlines advantages, disadvantages, and implementation scenarios for various waste reduction and reuse initiatives, including but not limited to, reducing the container limit, examining the use of clear bags for garbage, mandatory recycling by-laws, reward and incentive systems, and additional user fees.		Reply Bate	Кезропзіме	
9.	Community Engagement on Green Bin Program Design That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated November 17, 2020, related to Community Engagement on the Green Bin Program Design: a) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED; and, b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to submit a report to the Civic Works Committee on February 9, 2021 and include the results of public input, staff recommendations to move forward and the proposed next steps for the program.	November 17, 2020	Q2, 2021	K. Scherr J. Stanford	
10.	Blue Community Project/Movement - L. Brown, Blue Community Committee - Request for Delegation Status That the request for delegation status from L. Brown, Blue Community Committee, with respect to the Blue Community Project/Movement BE APPROVED for a future meeting of the Civic Works Committee; it being noted that the Civic Administration will bring forward a staff report to coincide with the above-noted delegation; it being further noted that a communication from L. Brown was received with respect to this matter.	November 17, 2020	Q1, 2021	K. Scherr City Clerks Office	